

NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION WASHINGTON 25, D.C.

OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR

AUG 2 4 1965

Honorable Brockway McMillan Director National Reconnaissance Office

Dear Brock:

The arrangements and criteria set forth in your letter of August 5, 1965, concerning NASA reconnaissance-related activities which would be of interest to the National Reconnaissance Program, are satisfactory.

I have designated the following to serve as a committee to keep me informed of reconnaissance-related activities within NASA which fall within the scope of your definition:

Chairman: Mr. Robert F. Garbarini - OSSA Additional Members: Mr. Edward Z. Gray - OMSF Mr. Frank J. Sullivan - OART

As soon as these have been properly cleared, arrangements should be made for an initial briefing. The Director, NRO Staff, should contact Col. F. J. Sweet, NASA Byeman Control Officer, to arrange clearances and briefings.

Sincerely,

BU

Robert C. Seamans, Jr. Associate Administrator

BYE-39105/65-1 3B Q

Ser B, Cy 3

SEGNET

Parelle via December